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AFA LEG BANDS
•	 Open and closed bands available.
•	 Suitable band sizes from Canary to Macaw. 
•	 Imprinted with the AFA logo.
•	 Traceable through a special coding and  

numbering system. 
•	 Open bands: AFA logo 300 series stainless 

steel. (No customization available.)

•	 Closed bands available in 3 styles: 
•	 AFA logo stock closed aluminum
•	 AFA logo custom closed aluminum 
•	 AFA logo custom closed stainless steel 

•	 Special band applicator pliers are required 
to properly apply and close the open 
bands. AFA offers a tool for each band size.

Be Prepared!  Order Today!

Size requirements for individual birds may vary.  
The band sizes are suggested by the manufacturer.  

The AFA does not take responsibility for the suggested sizes.
Individual states may have their own banding requirements for exotic birds. 

AFA cannot guarantee that these bands comply with those requirements.  
Each aviculturist should independently verify these requirements.

A Message from the President

W hen I attended my first convention in 1995, I was the 
epitome of a first timer! The only person I knew was 

my friend, Julia Stacy. I recall feeling a little out of place the 
first day or so—there were so many attend-
ees I did not know, talking about what had 
transpired in their lives since the previous 
convention.

When attending my first few con-
ventions, I did not even have any online 
friends to anticipate finally meeting in per-
son. In 1995 only 32 percent of Americans 
owned computers and fewer than 15 per-
cent of those used the Internet. 

I decided to overcome my apprehension and was delighted I 
made a concerted effort to meet and greet others who shared my 
passion. By the end of each convention, I had introduced myself 
to some of the speakers and made many new friends along the 
way. Now I look forward to meeting new people every year that 
I have met online.

Our 38th annual convention in San Antonio, Texas, is 
approaching quickly. I invite you to join us and be a part of 

the excitement and fun, whether as a first-timer or as a veteran 
attendee.

This is the first time the public has been invited to see the 
“Golden Macaws” displayed in a custom-designed aviary con-
structed and donated by LGL Animal Care Products Inc., and 
Dr. Benny Gallaway of Bryan, Texas. We will also exhibit some 
of Wayne E. Smyth’s artwork, celebrating nearly 20 years of 
AFA history. 

Many people have been working together all year to bring 
you speakers, activities and events that will be memorable, 
entertaining and educational.

If you have never attended a convention, this is a good year 
to begin. If you have attended previous conventions, this is 
another one not to be missed. 

It’s been quite a few years since my first convention, but I still 
remember what it is like to be a first timer, and the wonderful 
reception I received. Please decide to join us, and take a minute 
to introduce yourself and tell me about your birds. I look for-
ward to meeting everyone, new and old friends alike.

In friendship,
Nancy Speed

By Nancy Speed






